KACV-TV Advisory Council

Meeting Minutes

May 27, 2009
The KACV-TV Advisory Council met on Wednesday, May 27, 2009 at 4:00 pm. in the KACV-TV Conference Room at the Gilvin Broadcast Center on the Amarillo College Campus.
Advisory Council Members Present:  
Daniel Martinez, Bev Harris, Jane Stevens, Drew Bergen, Beverly Plank, Bill Quackenbush, Robert Forrester, Alice Hyde, Ellen Green
KACV-TV Staff Present:  
Linda Pitner, General Manager; Lynne Groom, Development Director; and Shelley Sparks, Executive Secretary
Called to Order:
Daniel Martinez, council chair, called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Welcome and Introductions:  
Daniel and Linda welcomed all members and staff. 
Review of November  25,  2008 Minutes:
Daniel asked for a review the minutes of the February 25, 2008 meeting and asked if there were any questions or changes.  Bill Quackenbush made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Beverly Plank seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
Nominating Committee Recommendations
Linda explained that after August 31, 2009 there will be up to 7 positions open for three –year terms on the Advisory Council. Advisory council members have given names of possible people to fill in those terms. The nominating committee met and made the following recommendations:
Reappoint to a three year term: (expires 8-31-2012)
  Clint Formby
  Bill Quackenbush
Appoint to a three-year term: (Expires 8-31-2012)

  Bud Anderson (Ben E. Keith) 

  Melissa Carter (Area Agency on Aging)
  Zetta Riles (Amarillo Public Library, North Branch)

Appoint to a two year term: (Expires 8-31-2010)
  Ilene Balliett
  Vacant Position

Serving an initial two-year term:  (Expires 8-31-2010)

  Drew Bergen
  JoAnn Cruz-Perez

  Leslie Cunningham
  Bev Harris
  Alice Hyde
  Beverly Plank

Serving an initial three-year term:  (Expires 8-31-2011)
   Robert Forrester
   John Harris
   Gaynelle Riffe
   Jane Stephens
Daniel Martinez said that he will move on from the advisory committee at the end of his term on August 31, 2009.

Linda asked for members to submit other names for consideration, and if approved she will take the names to the A.C. Regents meeting.

Alice Hyde made a motion to the council to accept the recommendations.  Robert Forrester, seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
Underwriting 
Lynne Groom gave an overview on underwriting and how it applies to KACV.
She created a packet that listed examples and demographics of the types of funding KACV gets and how they apply to what KACV puts on the air.  
Underwriting support of KACV is an excellent way to make a contribution to our area and likewise is an excellent way to enhance a branding message and build top of mind awareness with a highly desirable audience.  Our audiences not only watch us on the air but also watch on the web. 

Lynne said that KACV has a very supportive group of business and individual underwriters. Many of our underwriters are our most avid viewers and that the cost of underwriting was more affordable than most would think. She said that she would love to have opportunities to talk to more individuals and businesses about becoming a KACV underwriter and if the council has any suggestions or would help “open doors” she would certainly appreciate it.
Open Discussion

Bill Quackenbush asked how Outreach books and materials were funded. Linda replied that they come from various grant funding.
Alice Hyde asked how Amarillo College benefitted by having KACV under its wing. Linda said that it not only provided a public service to our area, and the prestige of providing quality programming to the service area, but also provided engineering staff for the student radio station. Linda added that we are the only area of the college that also raises money for our own funding.

Daniel Martinez added that he enjoys “Face to Face” and the candidate’s forums. 

Robert Forrester asked when the next KACV Pledge Drive would be.  Linda shared that it would be in September and then again in March and that both of the “asks” will be somewhat different this next year, but with the same quality programming as in the past.

Drew Bergen said that the he felt that the WWII Outreach project really established KACV within the community and asked what projects KACV would be doing in the near future.  Linda shared that KACV is currently working on a Palo Duro Canyon production in conjunction with Ken Burn’s upcoming documentary series about the national parks. Other large opportunities for production were in the healthcare area. 
Adjournment 

Daniel Martinez adjourned the meeting at 5:00 p.m.
Next Council Meeting Dates:

The next KACV Advisory Council meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 26, 2009 at 4:00 p.m. 
December 2, 2009
February 24, 2010
May 26, 2010
